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“Neighbors Committed to Community”
http://cmpoaonline.tripod.com/ 

2009 Annual Summer Picnic 
 
The CMPOA annual summer picnic is on Sunday June 28th from 1-4 PM in 
Columbine Manor Park.  It’s a great way to catch up with your neighbors 
and other families in Columbine Manor.   
Former residents are also invited to join us.  Come and enjoy the fellowship 
of current and former neighbors.  Please contact former Columbine Manor 
neighbors and invite them. 
This year we are going to have BBQ from Schneid’s Smoke Shack.  We 
will have BBQ beef, pork and chicken to choose from.  We also ask that 
residents with last names beginning with A-K bring desserts and L-Z bring 
salads/side dishes.  CMPOA will provide the BBQ, condiments, beverages 
and flatware. 
There will be games for everyone.  Water balloons for the kids and 
ladderball, bean bag toss, and horseshoes for all.  We will have prizes for a 
bean bag toss tournament. 
 
Please RSVP to Joe Wuest at 303-904-0117 or famwuest@msn.com. 
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Congratulations to Joe Steinbach and 
his volunteers for the outstanding 
Easter Egg Hunt this year! There 
were over 39 participants in this 
annual event sponsored by your 
CMPOA.  Prizes were awarded to 
everyone who entered their art work 
in the coloring contest.  Easter egg 
candy was consumed eagerly by all 
participants.  

Are you interested in a neighborhood improvement 
activity? Your CMPOA board would like your feedback 
on the following idea. We want to have a scrap metal 
drive. This would include any old aluminum, copper or 
iron metal you may have around you would like 
removed.  Also we would pick up any used large 
appliances that you would want disposed. All of this 
metal would be taken to the metal recycling center on 
Oxford Avenue.  Any money received for the metal 
would be placed in our treasury to offset some of our 
annual costs. If you are interested in this activity, please 
call a board member. If we get enough interest, we will 
arrange a time to pick up any items you are willing to 
give up.   

Once again this year our large roll-off 
container was a success. As in previous 
years, it was filled to the brim.  This meant 
that most neighbors had a chance to clean 
up many unwanted items.  
 
Unfortunately there was an incident where 
broken glass was left on the street. This 
was cleaned up by the CMPOA board. We 
understand accidents   do happen but it 
should have been the person responsible 
who did the clean up.  Please be a good 
neighbor and not leave your trash to be 
cleaned up by someone else. 
 
Another item to remember for the next time 
is that large items need to broken up.  
They will take up less space.  This will 
allow more neighbors to use the roll-off.   
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